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On April 30, 2008, Expertech sent CEP a notice of a potential force adjustment in the 
Expertech Craft and Services bargaining unit, contingent upon a labour stoppage at Bell. 
 
The notice states: 
 
Further to recent discussions regarding Article 11, the Company has finalized a review of 
our workload situation and staffing requirements.  It is the Company’s intention that in 
the event of a labour stoppage at Bell Canada we will proceed to a force adjustment 
within the craft and services employees bargaining unit. 
 
Although not an easy decision, we must proceed to force adjustment in order to face the 
substantial reduction of load that will result from any labour stoppage at Bell. 
 
If and when any labour stoppage commences, the Company shall advise the Union in 
writing of the specific headquarters in Ontario and Quebec in which we will have 
surplus. 
 
 
The Union will advise you of further developments. 
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